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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter Nov. 1·8, 1982 

OFFICE OF UNIVERSITY RELATIONS• NEWS BUREAU• MARSHALL UNIVERSITY• HUNTI NGTON. WEST VI RGINIA 25701 

Subcommittee slates visit Nov. 29-30 
The West Virginia Legislature's Subcommittee on 

Higher Education will make its annual visit to Marshall 
University on Monday and Tuesday, Nov. 29-30, Marshall 
President Robert B. Hayes reported. 

The subcommittee members will meet with various 
campus groups during its visit. 

"We are urg·ing students, faculty members and the 
support staff to meet with the legislators during the 
scheduled times in order to voice their concerns," Hayes 
said. 

The schedule: 
Monday, Nov. 29 Memorial Student Center 
9-10:15 a.m. Orientation meeting with 

Administration Special Dining Room 

Breakfast dialogue planned 
with Dr. William Sloane Coffin 

The Campus Christian Center is cooperating with the 
First Presbyterian Church to foster a faculty/student 
dialogue with noted civil rights and anti-war activist Dr. 
William Sloane Coffin at an 8 a.m. breakfast meeting 
Monday, Nov. 22, at the church. 

Reservations for the $2 per plate breakfast may be 
made by cal I ing the Christian Center, extension 2444. 
Marshall students will be served free, according to the 
Rev. Bob Bondurant, Presbyterian campus minister. 

Arrangements for bus transportation to the church 
may be made at the same time as breakfast reservations. 
Buses will leave Memorial Student Center's Fifth Avenue 
side at 7:45 a.m. and 8:45 a.m. 

Coffin, former Yale University chaplain, also will 
speak on the nuclear freeze at 7:30 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 21 , 
at the church . Considered the fifth most influential 
religous leader in America, Coffin is senior minister of 
New York City's Riverside Church. 

Community-oriented programs 
topic for Roundtable luncheon 

Marshall University and its resources for the com­
munity will be discussed at a quarterly luncheon 
meeting of the Community Service Roundtable at 11 :30 
a.m. Tuesday, Dec. 7, in the Special Dining Room of 
Memorial Student Center. 

Reservations for the $4 per plate luncheon must be 
made by Friday, Dec. 3, with the Information and Refer­
ral Service, 529-2600. 

MU Admissions Director James Harless will be the 
moderator for the program which includes discussions of 
community-oriented programs by Philip Carter, MU 
assistant professor of sociology; Dan O'Hanlon, MU 
Criminal Justice Department acting chairman; Dr. 
William McDowell, MU Counseling/Rehabilitation 
Department chairman, and Dr. Joseph Wyatt, MU 
Psychology Clinic director. 

10:30-11 :30 
11 :45-12:45 

1-2 p.m. 
2:15-3:15 
3:30-4:30 

Campus Tour 
Luncheon with chairmen of 
Standing Faculty Committees 
Meeting with Students 
Meeting with Support Staff 
Meeting with Faculty 

Special Dining Room 
Don Morris Room 
Don Morris Room 
Don Morris Room 

Tuesday, Nov. 30 VA Medical Center 
9-10 a.m. Meeting with School of 

10:15-10:45 
11-11 :30 
12:30 

Medicine Administration 
School of Medicine Faculty 
School of Medicine Students 
Luncheon and Wrap-up 
in Presidents' Dining Room 

Med Ed . Building 
Med . Ed . Building 
Med. Ed . Building 

MSC 

WPBY to televise 
MU basketball games 

WPBY-TV Channel 33 begins another season of Mar­
shal I University basketball telecasts Saturday, 
November 27 with the Herd's season opener against St. 
Francis of New York . 

A total of 12 Marshall games will air this season on 
Channel 33, including three road games and Marshall 's 
final game in the MMI. Six of the twelve games will be 
televised live. 

Ron Kwozalla and Dan Shoemaker will provide the 
play-by-play and commentary. Karl "Skip" Hill of WPBY­
TV is producing the telecasts. 

SCHEDULED GAMES ON CHANNEL 33 

Sat., Nov. 27, 10 p.m . MU vs. St. Francis 
Sat., Dec. 11, 11 p.m. MU vs. Texas A&M or LaSalle (MMI) 
Mon., Jan . 3, 10 p.m. MU vs. University of Charleston 
Sat. . Jan 8, 10 p.m. MU vs . VMI 
Sat., Jan. 15, 7:30 p.m. * * MU at the Citadel 
Mon., Jan.17, 7:30 p.m.** MU at Furman 
Thur., Jan. 27, 7:30 p.m. * MU vs. UT Chatanooga 
Sat., Jan. 29, 10 p.m. MU vs . Western Carolina 
Sat., Feb. 5, 7:30 p.m. * * MU vs. Chattanooga 
Sat., Feb. 12, 10 p.m. MU vs. Appalachian State 
Wed., Mar. 2, 7:30 p.m. * MU vs . Furman 
Sat., Mar. 5, 7:30 p.m . * MU vs. Davidson 

* LIVE TELECASTS 
** LIVE ROAD GAMES 

Excused absences ... 

Absences have been excused by the respective college 
deans for the following: 
NOV. 9·13-Kathy Young, Meria Dawson Broomes, Sarah Crickenberger, 
Patricia Proctor, Terri Bargeloh, Greg Friel, Kevin Thompson, Elizabeth 
Bevins, Kelly Messinger, and Vaughn Rhudy. 

NOV. 11·12-MU Cross Country Team. 



Staff Council explores educational benefits 
Highlights from the Staff Council meeting, Nov. 11 : 
The Educational Benefits Committee has been 

working with Dr. Queen of the MU Foundation, Inc. to 
expand the policy of partial payment for courses 
taken by employees. The Foundation will pay up to 
one-half the cost or $35 maximum for three credit 
hours of regular University courses. The guidelines 
and application are now being finalized and, hopeful­
ly, this will be accomplished in time to begin in the 
Spring Semester. The program will be publicized and 
final details will be published. 

Arrangements are being made for a Staff Apprecia­
tion Night for staff and guest(s) at a future basketball 
game. There will be a discount in the price of the 
ticket(s). Please keep this in mind for a night out with 
your fellow-employees. 

Marshall University-Huntington Shoppers Discount 
Program Update: Merchants offering discounts from 

J abir Abbas to teach course 
on Islamic politics/institutions 

The Political Science Department will offer a special 
topics class for the spring semester on the 
undergraduate/graduate level entitled PSC 404/504, 
Islamic Political Ideas and Institutions, which will be 
taught by Dr. Jabir A. Abbas, professor. 

The course will meet on Mondays from 6:30 to 9 p.m. 
in Smith Hall 435, starting Jan. 10. Additional informa­
tion on the course may be obtained by calling Abbas at 
his office, Smith Hall 780, extension 6636, or at home, 
525-6536. 

TURKEY BREAK 
Marshall University's Thanksgiving holiday will 

begin at noon Wednesday, Nov. 24, for students 
and faculty and at the close of the work day for 
staff members. Administrative offices will remain 
closed on Friday. The university will resume its nor­
mal schedule at 8 a.m. Monday, Nov. 29. There will 
be no News Letter next week. The next issue will be 
published Thursday, Dec. 2. The deadline will be at 
10 a.m. the preceding Tuesday. 

Library holiday schedule told 
Following is the schedule of hours to be observed by 

the Library during the Thanksgiving Holiday weekend : 

Wednesday, Nov. 24 7:45 a.m. -4:30 p.m. 
Thursday, Nov. 25 (Thanksgiving) CLOSED 
Friday, Nov. 26 1 p.m. - 5 p.m . 
Saturday, Nov. 27 CLOSED 

Resume regular schedule: 
Sunday, Nov. 28 
Monday, through Thursday 
Friday 
Saturday 

1 p.m. -10 p.m. 
7:45 a.m. -11 p.m. 

7:45 a.m. - 5 p.m . 
9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
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10% - 15% on non-sale items are listed below. To 
receive a discount, present your MU-HS Membership 
Card and University ID Card . If you do not have a card 
and wish to join, call Georgia Childers at 6608. Par­
ticipating merchants are: 

Wiggins, 5th Avenue; Michael's Paint & Decorating 
Center; Cabel I Paint & Decorating Center; Mack and 
Dave's; Ponderosa Steak House (3rd Avenue); The 
Smart Shop; and the YMCA (Lauer Building). 

If any employees represented by the Staff Council , 
have anything they wish placed on an Agenda or, any 
questions, they may call Jill Prichard, secretary, at 
3160. Or, you may contact any Staff Council member. 
I urge you to use your Council for any concern, ques­
tions, ideas, etc. We are here to serve you! 

Phyllis W. Caldwell 
Staff Council Member 

Achievements, activities from 
Marshall U f acuity and staff 

DR. ROBERT M . BABB, Computer and Information 
Science Department chairman, spoke on "Micro as a 
Data Base" at the West Virginia Association of Teacher 
Educator conference on Educational Applications of the 
Micro-computer. The conference was held at the 
Charleston Marriott Hotel Nov. 7-9. 

DR. DONALD TARTER, Biological Sciences Depart­
ment chairman, presented a paper, "State Records of 
Stoneflies (Plecoptera) in Kentucky," at the 68th annual 
meeting of the Kentucky Academy of Science at Ashland 
Oil on Nov. 6. The paper's co-author is DR. DEAN 
ADKINS, assistant professor of biological sciences. 

THOMAS A. LOVINS, intramural director, has been 
certified by the National Intramural Recreational Sports 
Association as a recreational sports specialist. 

DR. DON WILLIAMS, professor of HPER, received the 
West Virginia Association of Health, Physical Education, 
Recreation and Dance (WV AH PE RD) Honor Award for 
professional excellence. The award was presented at the 
recent WV AH PE RD meeting hosted by Marshal I. Other 
members of the department were elected as division 

(Continued on page 3) 

'THANKS' FROM DR. CASE 
The HPER Department hosted the 1982 West 

Virginia Association for Health, Physical Educa­
tion, Recreation and Dance (WVAHPERD) conven­
tion last weekend (Nov. 7-9) at Henderson Center. 

The convention was a tremendous success 
because of the unselfish support from the ap­
propriate campus divisions: Buildings and Grounds, 
Graphic Services, Food Service, Athletic Depart­
ment, Memorial Student Center staff and the 
university administrative staff. All were most cor­
dial and helpful and we extend our thanks . 

Dr. Robert L. Case 
Chairman HPER 

) 

) 
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More faculty and staff achievements, /lt¢t1v~lldes ... . 
(Continued from page 2) · liUNTl!'-1;·· ·· 

chairmen: PATTI BOSTIC, intramural activities super- DR. CLAIRE HORTON, associate professor of 
visor, to the Administration and Supervision Divison; sociology/anthropology, presentept\~ .1 paper: '!~ Percep-
OLIVE B. HAGER, assistant professor, to the Elementary tions of Health and Disease," at the sixth annual con-
Physical Education Division, and student Jeff Raines as ference of the West Virgini~ Primary Care St.udy Group, 
student representative to the state association. Graduate held at Canaan Valley Stare P.ar~ ~oy.,10-1;3. She also 
assistant Blake Smith and Ms. Bostic were the physical directed two workshops orf"Appala'chian Definitions of 
fitness winners in overall competition . DR. ROBERT Disease." 
CASE, department chairman, was convention manager, DR. WILLIAM P. SULLIVAN, English Department 
assisted by Ms. Bostic and Mrs. Hager. chairman; DR. WARREN W. WOODEN, professor of 

DR. ROBERT L. MADDOX, History Department chair- English, and DR. JEANIE WATSON, assistant professor 
man, and DR. DAVID WOODWARD, professor of of English, attended the annual convention of the South 
history, attended the recent annual meeting of the Atlantic Modern Language Association in Atlanta Nov. 
Southern Historical Association in which Maddox serves 11-3. Wooden, who served as secretary of the Special 
on the Membership Committee. The meeting was held in Topics section, was elected chairman of that section and 
Memphis, Tenn. secretary of the Children's Literature Discussion Circle 

DR. LEONARD J. DEUTSCH, professor of English, read for 1983. 
a paper, "Moral Dilemmas in the Work of John Frederick DR. CHONG W. KIM, assistant professor of manage-
Matheus," at a meeting of the Society for the Study of ment, attended the Southern Management Association's 
the Multi-Ethnic Literature of the U.S. which was held in annual meeting in New Orleans Nov. 10-13 and 
Atlanta on Nov. 11 . presented a paper, "Measures-of Organizational Struc­

Personnel personals . .. 
Linda Olesen, assistant director of Career Ser­

vices/Placement, returned from maternity leave earlier 
this week . She and her husband Jeff became the parents 
of an 8 lb. 2 oz. son, named Bradley Robert, on Oct. 1. 

Kitty Allen, secretary/box office manager for Universi~ 
ty Theatre, became a grandmother on Nov. 12 with the 
arrival of her first grandchild, a 4 lbs. 7 oz . girl named 
Chantal Elizabeth Shelby. Chantal's parents are Richard 
and Elizabeth Allen Shelby. 

On Oct. 30, Phyllis York, Athletic Department 
secretary, and Marilyn Kooiker, Speech Department 
secretary, received a double dose of "grand­
motherhood" with the arrival of twins born to Peter and 
Paula York Kooiker. The boys, Matthew Phillip and 
Garritt Pieter, weighed 3 lbs. 13 V2 oz. and 4 lbs. and 31h 
oz., respectively. . . 

Proud of cl family member's accomplishment? Is there 
a new baby at your house? Is there something else you'd 
like to share with your colleagues? "Personnel 
personals . .. " is just the place. Send your information to 
Judith Casto, University Relations, Old Main 102. 

THE GREENERY . .. 
Tired of grabbing a burger and shake on the run? 

Why not alter your pace and try dining in the quiet, 
relaxing atmosphere of " The Greenery, " Memorial 
Student Center's new concept in restaurant dining. 

"The Greenery," which serves lunch from 11 :30 
a.m. to 1 :30 p.m., offers a varied menu, including 
omelettes, salad bar, sandwiches and soups. It's the 
perfect place to take time to visit with your col­
leagues on campus. 
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ture: A Cross Cultural Examination of Perceptual Scales 
and Re-Examination of Validity in Perceived Uncertain­
ty." The paper also was published in the Association's 
"Proceedings." 

DR. GRACE BENNETT, professor of home economics, 
and ELEANOR ZIZZO, instructor, attended the West 
Virginia Dietetic Association meeting held at the Holi­
day Inn, Huntington, Nov. 11-12. Dr. Bennett was co­
chairman of the program committee. 

ELEANOR ZIZZO, instructor in home economics. ad­
dressed CardiAction, an association of people with an in­
terest in heart disease, at its Nov. 15 meeting at the First 
Huntington National Bank. Her topic was "Sodium in 
Foods." She also spoke on "Hidden Sodium in Foods" at 
the Oct. 19 meeting of the Tri-County Dental Associa­
tion. 

DR. JEANI E WATSON, assistant professor of English, 
delivered a paper," 'Eat M e, Drink Me, Love Me': Sister­
ly Self -Sacrifice in Nineteenth Century British 
Literature," at the annual Midwest Modern Language 
Association meeting in Cincinnati Nov. 4-6. She also was 
elected secretary of the Women and Literature section. 

OR . THOMAS J. MANAKKIL, professor of 
physics/physical science; DR. WESLEY SHANHOLTZER, 
professor of physics/physical science, and ROBERT 
DI LS, associate professor of physics/physical science, at­
tended the meeting of the Appalachian Section of the 
Ameri can Association of Physics Teachers held Nov. 6 at 
West Virginia State College. Manakkil was elected sec­
tion representative to the AAPT National Council. 
Shanholtzer was elected vice-president for colleges and 
president-elect of the Appalachian Section. 

DR. ROBERT M. BABB, Computer and Information 
Science Department chairman, spoke on "Computers for 
Personal and Business Applications" at the annual con­
vention of the West Virginia Foresters on Nov. 12 at the 
Charleston Marriott Hotel. 
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